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SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 4 MARCH 2024 
 

 

Present: 
 

Councillors Blackman (Chair), Y Frampton, Galton, Lambert, Dr Paffey, 
Leggett, P Baillie and Shields 
Appointed Member: Rob Sanders   
 

Apologies: Councillors Moulton, Evemy and Quadir 
 

Also in attendance: Councillor Fielker, Leader of the Council 
Councillor Letts, Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for Finance and 
Change 

  
 

56. APOLOGIES AND CHANGES IN PANEL MEMBERSHIP (IF ANY)  

 

It was noted that following receipt of the temporary resignation of Councillors Evemy 
and Moulton from the Committee, the Monitoring Officer, acting under delegated 
powers, had appointed Councillors Shields and P. Baillie to replace them for the 
purposes of this meeting.  Apologies were noted from Councillor Quadir.  
 
 

57. BUDGET PROPOSALS - 2024/25  

 

The Committee considered the information contained within the Cabinet papers 
published on 26 February 2024 in order to provide feedback for Cabinet to consider at 
their 5 March 2024 meeting. 
 
Councillor Fielker, Leader of the Council, Councillor Letts, Deputy Leader and Cabinet 
Member for Finance and Change, Andrew Travers, Chief Executive,  
Mel Creighton, Executive Director Corporate Services, Claire Edgar, Executive Director 
of Wellbeing and Housing, Rob Henderson, Executive Director of Childrens Services 
and Learning, Adam Wilkinson, Executive Director, Place, Munira Holloway, Director 
Strategy and Performance and Richard Williams, Director of Finance were present and 
with the consent of the Chair addressed the meeting. 
 
The Committee discussed the Corporate Plan outlining the key priorities for the Council, 
transformation targets that had been set in the timescale available, savings proposals 
and how these would be achieved, proposals to stop or reduce non-statutory services, 
the future of St. Mary’s Leisure Centre, the new IT Client management system to 
replace Care Director and the expected reduction in the workforce.   
 
RESOLVED: the Committee to receive regular reporting of transformation progress 
over the next municipal year detailing the impact on services and citizens. 
 

 


